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29 March 2021 

 

 

Minutes of General Meeting held Saturday 27th March 2021 

 

Meeting Opened.  

10.35am.  

 

Present.  

Paul Bullock, Danny Penney, Julie Penney, Peter Fleming, Brian Hornsey, Henk Van Zetten, Michael 

McCarthy, Simon Hrycyszyn.  

 

Apologies.  

Nil 

 

Minutes of Previous Meeting. 

Held 20th February 2021 accept as circulated.  

 

Business Arising. 

Nil. Refer General Business.  

 

Correspondence Inward.  

. NSW TFNSW re Ride to Live Campaign/Promotion adverts.  

. Ogilivy re Royalties due if we use above mentioned adverts. 

 

Correspondence Outward.  

. To Michael Ferguson, Tas Minister for Transport.  

 

Treasurer's Report.  

No change to previous meeting.  

 

General Business.  

. Re MAIB statistics we receive, it was learnt from legal advice that all those statistics are actual numbers of 

claims made, NOT, actual claims accepted! Going forward, all we need/want is statistics on Accepted 

Claims.  

 

. Re Ride to Live Promotional campaign, and if we were to utilise the NSW adverts, we would be subject to 

Royalties payable to the value of $6,117:10. They are good adverts but we are not able to afford these costs 

before the first advert is even posted! 
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. Re visit to Michael Ferguson, in general, he supported the campaign idea. The following matters were 

raised/discussed. 

 

.... Increase Motorcycle L and P Riders speed limits in line with Motor Vehicle drivers at same level. 

 

.... Possibility of getting funding from the State Government.  

 

.... The fact that the Tasmania Road Safety Advisory Council did not support funding. 

 

.... Lack of decision making by the Transport Department.  

 

.... Lack of Support for TMC by MAIB and Government.  

 

.... It was put to the Minister that he put a pool of monies aside for TMC to the value of $20K for the 

Government to audit and pay accounts as raised. 

 

.... It was raised that the Tasmania Road Safety Advisory Council had sponsored the NWC footy league 

(with a target audience of 17 to 24) but not us! 

 

.... Michael was invited to the launch of the new Indoor training facility done by AJL.  

 

.... Michael advised by TMC that we intended to run our own campaign re Ride to Live - but this was before 

we were made aware of Royalties! 

 

. As a result of the Royalties associated with the NSW campaign, Simon looked at the RSAC adverts. From 

this Simon wrote to Michael Ferguson again and suggested we could cut down the RSAC L plate version 

adverts to 30 seconds and have a campaign run April and May. 

 

 

. Julie mentioned that we need more awareness Promotion for car drivers as well.  

 

. Paul to send links to adverts to all TMC members via email.  

 

. Danny pointed out that the audit on Hollow Tree Rd was done just last year and he went thru there last 

week and noted signs in place.  
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. On the other hand, the Lake Leake Highway audit was done some three years ago, and still no works! 

 

. Danny asked about the new law coming in on ABS brakes being compulsory on all new motorcycles from 

November this year. Simon to investigate.  

 

 

Next Meeting.  

Saturday 8th May 2021, 10.30am at RH-D Iron Horse Bar and Grill.  

 

 

Meeting Closed.  

11.15am. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Paul Bullock 

President TMC 

 

0427 889 074 
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